

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG

800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400 Fax: 703-549-6610

April 6, 2017

The Honorable Elizabeth Esty U.S. House of Representatives 221 Cannon House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Fax: (860) 225-7289

Dear Congresswoman Esty:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports your legislation, "Helping Veterans Exposed to Burn Pits" (H.R. 1279). The bill establishing a center of excellence in the prevention, diagnosis, mitigation, treatment, and rehabilitation of health conditions relating to exposure to burn pits that will give the VA another resource to properly care for veterans of Iraq and Afghanistan.

The Association appreciates your dedication to veteran issues. The FRA point of contact is Brian Condon, Assistant Director of Veterans Programs, at brianc@fra.org.

Sincerely,

THOMAS J. SNEÉ
National Executive Director

TJS:bc:tw

Thous you for all your support with Ogent Orange and Blue Water nowy. 1 John